
         Margaret Gaertner 
         11 Stevens Avenue 
         Portland, ME 
         04102 
 
July 21, 2016 
 
Emily E. Whidden  
21 Stevens Avenue 
Portland, ME  
04102 
 
Dear Emily – 
 
As required by the City of Portland, I am sending you this letter to let you know I will be 
demolishing my wood deck and the attached steps this summer.  I will also be removing 
and filling in the door that presently leads from the house to the deck and covering the 
filled–in door opening with wood shingles.  City of Portland regulations require a 
notification letter be sent to the owners of all adjoining properties.  
 
Sometime last winter, the deck suffered a partial collapse.  The deck is not visible from 
your property;  you are welcome to come over and see the deck should you wish!  The 
long-term plan is to put a permeable, brick-surfaced patio in the place of the deck but this 
is far in the future.  
 
Thanks in advance for your attention to this issue, 

 
Margaret Gaertner 
  



         Margaret Gaertner 
         11 Stevens Avenue 
         Portland, ME 
         04102 
 
July 20, 2016 
 
Terri M. Gulliver 
Bruce L. Gulliver 
Owners, 14 Bradley Street 
 
59 Pilgrim Road  
South Portland, ME  
04106 
 
Dear Bruce and Terri Gulliver – 
 
As required by the City of Portland, I am sending you this letter to let you know I will be 
demolishing my wood deck and the attached steps this summer.  I will also be removing 
and filling in the door that presently leads from the house to the deck and covering the 
filled–in door opening with wood shingles.  City of Portland regulations require a 
notification letter be sent to the owners of all adjoining properties.  
 
Thanks in advance for your attention to this issue, 

 
Margaret Gaertner 
 
  



         Margaret Gaertner 
         11 Stevens Avenue 
         Portland, ME 
         04102 
 
July 21, 2016 
 
Maria Atkins  
Michael Bedecs  
Owners, 10 Bradley Street 
 
95 Sandy Point Road  
Yarmouth, ME 04096 
 
Dear Maria Atkins and Michael Bedecs -  
 
As required by the City of Portland, I am sending you this letter to let you know I will be 
demolishing my wood deck and the attached steps this summer.  I will also be removing 
and filling in the door that presently leads from the house to the deck and covering the 
filled–in door opening with wood shingles.  City of Portland regulations require a 
notification letter be sent to the owners of all adjoining properties.  
 
Thanks in advance for your attention to this issue, 
 

 
Margaret Gaertner 
 


